
In the international spirit of the Olympics, the children of the Living Hope 

Campus in India, (Gospel Friends/Ghuna Kumar) recently had a Sport Day.  

What fun they seem to have had!  Apparently, the children put a lot of work 

into learning dance routines, practicing for races, and learning gymnastics 

moves.  The adults, likewise, helped the students with their preparations, 

and even built platforms for the top three performers in each race to occupy.  

How exciting for our “home boys and girls” to have the opportunity to play 

and compete, just like their heroes from around the world!   

 

That is one of the joys of ministry, to help others experience things they 

might otherwise never hear about, must let get to participate in!  Thus, we 

offer them clean drinking water, safe shelter, education, sports, and so many 

other things.  But all of these things are just icing on the cake – the real 

“new experience” is a life-giving encounter with Jesus Christ.  Pray that in 

all our partners do, the Gospel message is clear, profound, and powerful for 

saving lives.  May God be praised!  

 

One such story of salvation is this dear brother from Pakistan, Doni Chak.  He 

became a follower of Christ some time ago, and is pictured here distributing treats 

to a congregation gathered for baptism of new believers.  One month ago, doctors 

had to remove his second leg due to diabetes.  Unless he has a wheelchair, it will 

be very difficult for him to support his family in any way.  You can see that he 

continued to serve joyfully after the removal of the first leg.  Please pray for 

them, as these are trying days, indeed. 

 

 

We have said over and over that we really could not carry on this ministry without you, and that is increasingly 

apparent to all of us.  You are the hands and feet, the heart of all that God is doing in Mississippi and around the 

world.  Thank you for giving to the Lord!   

 

Blessings and love, 

 
 

Lee Ann Williamson 


